
 

 

Newsletter August 2024. 

 

Dear reader, 

Thank you for signing up for our newsletter and standing united with Israel in prayer.  

In the midst of the ongoing war and with the growing threats, terror attacks, suicide bombings and 

the shocking murder of the six hostages in the tunnels of Gaza, we are grateful for everything God is 

allowing us to do.  

We are looking forward to the next season. The hot summer temperatures are slowly and little by 

little changing. Autumn will be a relief for our soldiers who fought our enemies this summer despite 

extreme temperatures. We are truly proud and grateful for their consistent strength and bravery.   

Judea and Samaria are facing very challenging times right now. Car shootings, suicide bombings, 

stabbings, road blocks, traffic jams and closed roads are happening on a daily base. Some of our dear 

friends are living in this beautiful part of Israel and they share that it is hard on the citizens. The IDF is 

fighting the terror cells in the Arab cities day and night. 

During the summer we organized different workshops for mothers with a child serving in the IDF and 

for people with a partner fighting in the war. We received very positive feedback and are planning 

the next steps. 

Currently we are establishing contacts with congregations throughout Israel to offer our workshops, 

customized to the needs of the attendants of these congregations. We are in contact with the city 

hall of Akko and Nahariya  and hoping to meet the majors of both cities to see if we can work 

together and help more people who struggle with the traumatic effects of October the 7th and the 

war. 

As you may have read on our website, we are looking to purchase a bigger location in order to help, 

and support more soldiers and people who suffer from trauma. 

The good news is that we found a lawyer, who is also a real-estate specialist, willing to help us with 

our search. Our focus has been on the rural and beautiful area in the north but the ongoing war is 

still forcing people to move away from their homes in the north, not knowing when they can return 

safely. Many cities, kibbutzim and towns are still empty because of the ongoing attacks from 

Hezbollah and Iranian proxies. The civilian areas are being targeted with missiles and suicide drones. 

Teams of firefighters in the north are fighting 24/7 nature fires, house fires and car fires.  Many 

people are afraid to travel more north, transportation to these areas is reduced and people tend to 

feel more safe in the cities. 

The demand for help is great so we are searching in our own area right now and we would like to ask 

for your specific prayers for a house nearby that is not for sale but offers great potential. Our real-

estate agent is preparing a plan and we are praying that this plan will bless the current home owners 

as well as our foundation. 

We will keep you up-dated! 

 

Thank you and shalom! 


